
Did you just become a Joint Employer? 
 
In August 2015, the National Labor Relations Board issued a ruling that greatly expands the 
possibility your commercial residential business will become a joint employer.  
 

 

In a case involving Browning-Ferris Industries of California and workers supplied by Leadpoint 
Business Services, the NLRB found that BFI had indirect and direct control over key terms and 
employment conditions affecting the Leadpoint employees, thereby constituting a joint-employer 
relationship for BFI. 
  
The NLRB says that, going forward, it will be looking at treatment of workers in the 2.87-million-
strong temporary staffing industry under more rigorous standards, including determining if both the 
staffing agency and the company using that agency’s employees fall under the meaning of “employer” 
according to common law. The NLRB will also consider if the two companies share or co-determine 
matters governing essential terms and conditions of employment. Those include issues of control 
exercised directly or indirectly as well as issues of control that have never been exercised but are 
permissible under a contract between the two companies. 
  
The definition of “indirectly” has not been provided by the NLRB, but in the BFI case, the employment 
contract contained terms commonly stipulated in agreements between staffing agencies and recipient 
employers—terms such as requiring staffing agency employees to meet standard selection 
benchmarks or to be dismissible under certain conditions. 
  
While an employment attorney is best to interpret what the NLRB ruling means for your specific 
commercial housing business, it is clear that employment liability concerns are multiplying in the 
multiunit residential housing industry. Wage and hour disputes, discriminatory hiring and firing, unfair 
leave practices and workplace environment conditions are all subject to complaints from employees. If 
the staffing agency you are using is not treating employees fairly, could you be drawn into an 
employment practices liability claim? And will your apartment building or property managers 
commercial liability insurance policy cover claims by temporary workers not directly hired by you? 
  
Though it is always a good business practice to fully investigate the qualities and weaknesses of 
contracted companies you work with, it isn’t always possible to discover every problem (or potential 
problem). Now, however, your responsibility for their employees could be expanded. It is imperative 
that you understand whether your contracts for outsourced workers put you into a joint-employer 
relationship. If they do, you might need to adopt different contractual language, change your internal 
model of employment and/or adapt your commercial liability insurance to cover your new exposures. 
  
There are additional areas of concern having to do with unionization of workers and the reach unions 
may establish within your company—even if you change staffing agencies. If you operate under a 
franchise model, you have even more to be concerned about from the NLRB ruling. Talk with a labor 
relations attorney to get a fuller picture of the implications of the BFI Newby Recyclery decision and 
the discussions regarding the NLRB’s efforts towards McDonald’s, as well. And talk with your insurance 
agent about your employment practices liability insurance coverage. 
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